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EDWARDSVILLE - Southern Illinois University Edwardsville Provost and Vice 
Chancellor for Academic Affairs Denise Cobb, PhD, has named Timothy Staples, EdD, 
as interim executive director of the SIUE East St. Louis Center (ESLC) Grant Programs.

In July, Staples returned to SIUE to serve as director of the new Center for Student 
Diversity and Inclusion (CSDI). An East St. Louis native, Staples is an alumnus of the 
ESLC’s Upward Bound program and SIUE. Staples steps into the role vacated by Jesse 
Dixon, who resigned effective Oct. 15 to pursue a new professional opportunity.

“Dr. Staples realizes the critical role the Center’s programs play in East St. Louis and 
the region, and shares a passion for meeting the needs of the families, adults and 
children the Center serves,” Cobb said. “He is dedicated to working with the Center’s 
leadership and program directors to strengthen the infrastructure, enhance cohesion and 
facilitate a more fully integrative and collaborative vision for the Center. Importantly, he 
will also work to reframe the relationship between the Edwardsville campus and the 
ESLC to improve collaboration and enhance our connections to serve our common 
purposes.”

Additionally, former SIUE Associate Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs Lora Miles 
will serve as a consultant. “I am enormously grateful that Lora is bringing her wealth of 
experience, expertise and connections to this role,” Cobb said. “She has more than 30 
years of experience in supporting effective fiscal officer training, serving as a human 
resources liaison, and managing a complex series of budgets within SIUE. Her 
consultation will be a valuable resource in strengthening the connections between the 
ESLC and Edwardsville offices.

In association with these appointments, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs Jeffrey 
Waple, PhD, has appointed SIUE Director of Counseling Services Courtney Boddie, 
PhD, as CSDI interim director. Boddie joined SIUE in July 2017 and has an extensive 
history of serving the needs of diverse students, having worked in higher education for 
the past decade in instruction, disability affairs, tutoring and counseling.

Waple has also selected Jessica Ulrich as interim director of counseling services. She 
will step into this role for the third time.

Cobb expects to begin an open and inclusive search for the executive director search in 
late 2018 or early 2019. At the conclusion of his interim appointment, Staples will 
return to SIUE’s CSDI.



Southern Illinois University Edwardsville provides students with a high quality, 
affordable education that prepares them for successful careers and lives of purpose to 
shape a changing world. Built on the foundation of a broad-based liberal education, and 
enhanced by hands-on research and real-world experiences, the academic preparation 
SIUE students receive equips them to thrive in the global marketplace and make our 
communities better places to live. Situated on 2,660 acres of beautiful woodland atop 
the bluffs overlooking the natural beauty of the Mississippi River’s rich bottomland and 
only a short drive from downtown St. Louis, the SIUE campus is home to a diverse 
student body of more than 13,000.
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